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11/22-11/24 - Thanksgiving Recess

10/28 - ACT
All County Instrumental Auditions

10/31 - Halloween

11/04 - SAT

11/05 - Daylight Saving Time Ends

11/09 - Marking Period 1 Ends
NHS/NJHS Induction

11/10- No School

11/11 - Veterans Day

11/13 - Early Dismissal
JV/Varsity Winter Sports Begin

11/18 - Mathletics 
In Oriskany

A MESSAGE FROM PRINCIPAL SCHULTZ...
Dear Parents and Guardians,

On Friday, October 13th, the Junior class visited the
National Abolition Hall of Fame and Museum in Peterboro.
It was an outstanding field trip that provided students with
a thorough insight into the abolition movement that has its
roots in Peterboro. There were multiple presentations
filled with facts about this anti-slavery movement. It is
amazing there were so many national heroes of this
movement that came to Peterboro. It was great to have
something so powerful for our students so close to our
school! I thank the volunteers at the museum and I
congratulate our juniors on their excellent behavior. Also,
a special thank you to Ms. New for making this field trip
happen.

Our students in Mrs. Zupan’s health classes have been
fortunate to have representatives from the Madison
County Rural Health Council teach them a Mental Health
First Aid course for the past six weeks. Students diligently
worked in class learning about mental health and received
completion certificates for their efforts. I thank the
Madison Country Rural Health Council for providing their
expertise on such an important topic. I also thank Mrs.
Zupan for her help in making this happen in her health
classes.

I would like to congratulate Sophomore Ty Hawkins for
coming in 18th at the Center State Conference League
Championship race last Saturday at Mount Markham High
School with a time of 17:39 which qualified him to be
named an all-star in the league. Well done!

As the 2023 Fall sports season comes to a close, I would
like to congratulate all of our athletes and coaches. Our
students did an outstanding job representing our school
and I thank them for their example.

Sincerely,
Peter F. Schultz

October 27, 2023

Mrs. Zupan’s Class 

Ms. New and a group of 11th graders


